
Minute extract from Salisbury Area Board meeting held on 3 December 2020. 

Minute 
No.  

The Future of Salisbury City Hall 
 

39 The Board was asked to support the proposal of Cllr Rogers, to 
request that 
Wiltshire Council conducts any community engagement and/or 
consultation 
should the usage change, through the Salisbury Area Board. 
 
Cllr Rogers noted that the 8 Board Cllrs were the representatives of 
the city and 
should be involved if there was to be any change to the operation. 
People had 
been in touch with him about this issue as it was a much-loved venue 
in the city. 
 
It was important to be able to take the views of the public. Cllr Walsh 
supported the recommendation, adding that the city Hall was build with 
money put together for a war memorial for people that died in the 
second world war. There would be uproar if anything was done that 
was not considered by the Area Board. 
 
Cllr Dean had previously spoke to the Leader of the Council, when it 
first closed, 
he had assured him that there were no plans for a change of use and 
that when 
permitted the City Hall would be in use again for a new calendar of 
events with 
the existing staff. 
 
Cllr Dalton noted that all of the staff at City Hall had been made 
redundant so 
there would not be a staff to run it if it did open tomorrow. 
 
Decision 
 
The Salisbury Area Board requested that should the use of City 
Hall change in any way, that it conducts any community 
engagement and/or consultation through the Area Board. 

 


